COUNCIL ON AGING BOARD MEETING MINUTES
WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 3, 2022
9:00 A.M.
PRINCETON SENIOR CENTER, 206 WORCESTER ROAD

PRESENT:  	BOARD MEMBERS:		Jane Giumette, Barbara Guthrie, William Lindquist, Donna MacKenzie, 
Wendy Pape, Susan Stolberg, Mike Warren
		BOARD ALTERNATES:		 Fran Thomas
		DIRECTOR:			Judith Webster
		
Minutes of the June 2, 2022 meeting were approved as presented.

Grab & Go.  The annual expense for monthly Grab & Go’s is averaging around $2,000.  We have served approximately 810 meals.  There will be no Grab & Go during August.  The September Grab & Go will be the summer barbeque to be held on September 9th.  

Judith noted that she has had all the calls coming into the COA forwarded to her personal cell phone since the office is only manned 2 days a week right now.  Unfortunately, this does not allow her to write down messages if she receives calls while she is driving.  The board strongly suggested that Judith go back to having all calls go to the office phone.  Unfortunately, the phone system does not allow for messages to be retrieved remotely.

Summer Barbeque.  Judith will be looking for monetary donations to help pay for the event.  Krashes field has been secured for the barbeque.  The grill and popup tent will be borrowed from the Fire Department.  The Hip Swayers will provide entertainment.  The menu will be the same as last year with the exception that ice cream will be provided for dessert rather than brownies.  Tent, tables and chairs will be rented.  

Financial Update.  The FY22 fiscal report was reviewed.  $3,792.39 remained unspent at the end of the fiscal year.  Judith is working with the town to have donations secured by the COA show up on the monthly financial reports sooner.  Currently it takes 2 to 3 months for them to be acknowledged on the reports.

New bids will be required for the new front door locking system as the door needs to be made ADA compliant.  Bathrooms are not ADA compliant as well.

We now have a 10 year contract for State monies in the amount of $8,280/annually.  This contract can be amended so it is hoped the amount will be increased over the 10 year time period.

Newsletter.  The new printer has agreed to do the layout for the September newsletter at no charge.  However, she suggested that we hire a graphic designer to put together future newsletters as the printer does not have the time to do it on a regular basis.  It was suggested that perhaps more ads could be sought which could pay for graphic design expenses.  

Programming Update.  The COA will host a FLU clinic on Tuesday, October 11th.  Judith is working on getting pickleball established.  The basketball court at Krashes field may be a possibility.  It could be scheduled either in the morning or afternoon before school lets out for the day.  There will another attempt to start a walking group once Fall arrives.  A needlework group will begin in the Fall as well.

Outreach & Program Coordinator Position Update.  The one candidate who had applied has taken another position.  Judith is looking for someone with social work experience and that the person be computer literate.  The question was raised that the salary may not be competitive.  Also, a better job needs to be done in advertising the position.  Judith will place new ads in Linked In and Indeed.

Volunteer Hours.  Judith asked that everyone submit their volunteer hours for both June and July.  Donna will open up the Center on Mondays as she will be here for piano lessons.
New Business.  The following slate of officers were elected for the FY23:  Wendy Pape, Chair;  Mike Warren, Vice Chair;  Barbara Guthrie, Secretary.  Mike reported the men’s group went to a Woo Sox game recently.  On August 23rd, Mike will be attending an Elderbus meeting.  This will be the first meeting the group has had since the beginning of COVID.

It was noted that the wall clock in the center room needs to be repaired.

It was agreed that some reorganization of materials in the Center needs to be done.  Barbara and Susan will come in on the 16th to organize books and puzzles and the cabinet in the middle room.  Wendy and Mike will arrange a time to put away the boxes and medical supplies.

NEXT MEETING:  WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 7, 2022, 9:00 A.M.

Meeting was adjourned at 10:30 a.m.

